
TOWNSHIP OF LAKEWOOD 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION SESSION 

 
Please take notice that, in accordance with N.J.S.A. 13:1D-1 Administrative Order No. 2021-25 
(Environmental Justice Law), the Ocean County Department of Solid Waste Management will hold a 
public meeting on Thursday, April 14th, 2022, at 6:00 pm. Due to COVID-related concerns, the meeting 
will be held virtually on Microsoft Teams, accessible via the Teams application, a web browser, or 
telephone. The purpose of the meeting is to receive public comments on a proposed windrow turner 
which will be operated at the Ocean County Northern Regional Recycling Center at Block 1160.06, Lot 
241, in the Township of Lakewood.   
 
The Ocean County Department of Solid Waste Management is proposing to operate a diesel-fueled 
windrow turner composting machine, at Block 1160.03, Lot 241 at address 601 New Hampshire Avenue, 
Lakewood Township, NJ 08753. The proposed new windrow turner will replace an older model windrow 
turner and improve the process of converting leaves into compost.  
 
You may join the virtual meeting to comment on the proposed machine replacement, or you may submit 
written comments via email to Sophia.blanc@mottmac.com or via mail to Sophia Blanc, Mott 
MacDonald, at 111 Wood Avenue South, Iselin, NJ 08830. Comments may be submitted between March 
14, 2022 and May 14, 2022. 
 
To join the virtual meeting, please choose one of the following methods: 

1. Via telephone, please dial: +1 646-838-1522 with conference ID 704 584 221# 
2. Via email, please contact Sophia Blanc at sophia.blanc@mottmac.com to be provided with a 

URL. 
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